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ACADEMIC DIVISION MEETING

FRIDAY, May 13, 2011
ROOM C101 
1:00 P.M.

Meeting called to order by Chairperson, Kent Harding.  

Who am I? -  Two faculty were in the spotlight this month…Bill Dopirak (Biology) and G. Kent Harding (Electrical Engineering/Business).  The staff person in the spotlight was Jessie McCoy (Continuing Education Coordinator)  Thanks to Jessie, Bill and Kent for participating and sharing those adorable pictures!
Motion made and seconded (Mayer/Sauter) to approve minutes from the April meeting.  Approved unanimously. 
AGENDA CHANGES – No changes 
ANNOUNCEMENTS

· Lock-down procedures – Dean Lopez – Procedures are posted online.  This procedure can be found under the Safety Security Info in the Emergency Action Plan (Sec. 21).  Dean Lopez noted that only three (3) people are authorized to issue a “lockdown” order.  They are Dean Goetchius, Dean Lopez and President Jones.  A “shelter and place” announcement will be given (lock space, draw away from open areas until all clear is given over PA system).  Do not respond to fire alarm unless all clear is given by Dean Lopez.  

It was brought to Dean Lopez’s attention that there is no way to secure doors from inside on key-locked doors…no way to lock once opened and you are in the room.  Dean Lopez will check with Arnie Delarosa on this.
He thanked everyone for their input and asked that everyone please look over the Emergency Action Plan.  If there are any questions/concerns, please feel free to contact him.

· GenEd Discussion – Steve Neufeld (continued)  - Handouts were distributed on what has been done so far and what still needs to be accomplished.  Steve noted that committee is being formed.  Kathy Gray, Lili Rafeldt and Steve Neufeld will be working through the summer on this ongoing project.
· Professional Day – Steve Neufeld – Professional day is scheduled for Thursday, August 25th.  The proposed format is that it will be a ½ day event with breakout groups comprised of departments and divisions.  The  object is to create course mapping; create exercise/assignment to be used in the future; after lunch and meeting the results of the breakout group activity will be posted on Blackboard.  A Blackboard shell will be designed by Kem Barfield for use by faculty.  

Still looking for assessment team members (need 5-6 members) for Fall and artifacts for assessment.  SharedPoint site has all info.  
DEAN’S REPORT – Dean Branchini gave an update on various projects.
· Report on Academic Division Goals was sent out via email.  The good work beind done outside the classrooms is represented on the report.  Please take time to look at it.  Quite commendable! 
· The goals put together represent goals from previous year.  Some continuation; some new things.  Initiative on cross-listing course – CFExcellence Technology; there are different ways to support students through grants/Foundation; Advisory Committees’ output – incorporate in courses.  Work with them; how they can help support students or supply scholarships for students.
· Pay attention to goals
· High impact practices – better job in defining them (8 page document)
· AD Goals can help when putting together Additional Responsibilities; will look at them when going over proposals
Affirmation of Academic Division Goals can be done at Fall Academic Division meeting or this month.
· “Emporium” Class – Math Pathways – Students will work individually on what they need to succeed and in small groups.  Currently only at developmental level.  

Tricia Sauter noted that it is important with cross-listing that faculty take ownership of curriculum with integrity.  Tricia stated that she would like to not affirm the goals at this time as there are too many questions.  

Kent Harding asked will the goals change with the solidification of the budget later in the year?  Dean Branchini said “No”  She realizes there are a lot of goals, but just wanted to be able to include something for everyone.  May not be able to get to all of them.   

· Additional Responsibilities – Dean Branchini reminded faculty that AR proposals are due by June 1st.  The form has been changed…the timeline has been deleted.  Please submit your 2010-2011 REPORT separate from your 2011-2012 PROPOSAL.  5th course is helpful especially this year.  
· Software for Fall – Reminder to faculty that IT will be upgrading classroom computers to Windows 7during the summer.  Please, please get requests to Cathy Davenport!  Scheduling is of utmost importance.  Technology labs are at the bottom of the list as being changed.    

Question was asked as to when training will be provided for Windows 7; Kem stated that there is not a big difference.  Training is being offered on Office 2010; a notice will be sent out.  
· Technology Department – tony Benoit will not be back in the Fall; he has taken a position at a school in Boston.  
COMMITTEE REPORTS - NONE
OLD BUSINESS 
· Election for 2011-2012 Academic Division Chairperson – Two nominations received; Kent Harding and Bill Dopirak.  Bill noted that he had served as the AD Chair before during co-location and feels he can do better; although he doesn’t feel as though he did a bad job then!  

Voting took place and the results were:  

Bill Dopirak – 28


Kent Harding – 25
Congratulations to Bill!

Bill took over the meeting at this time as Kent had family travel plans.

NEW BUSINESS 
· Convocation – Edie Ouellete reminded everyone to save the date!  Convocation is scheduled for Tuesday, September 13th at 11:00 a.m.  More information will be forthcoming.
· Proposals for topics/issues – Will be done at every other meeting.
· CFT – Pamela Carroll is the new Chair of CFT. 

· Need update of who is going to be on the Academic Division Steering committee

· Next meeting should be spent going over Academic Division goals for affirmation (Neufeld/Decker)

· Jim Sherrard – FYE implementation is affecting certain programs, especially his.  Exemptions are difficult.

· Lili Rafeldt - Improve communication within Division.  Appreciate that Dean Branchini has been working hard for everyone’s job – needed to say thank you.  Give ability to forgive each other and acknowledge what is being done behind the scenes.  We are one big family!

· Chantal Krcmar announced that her Service Learning group will be leaving for New Orleans on May 23rd.  Thank you for all your donations!  A total of $2,300 was made from the tag sale held here at the college.  Still have raffle tickets for the bird feeder which will be drawn after the meeting. 

· Phil Mayer is the Chair of Governance.  Thank you for your support.

· Bill Dopirak noted that his door is always open as the Chair of Academic Division.

OPEN DISCUSSION

· Criteria for selecting shadowed courses – Dean Branchini explained that this is done is collaboration with Kacey McCarthy-Zaremba (Scheduling) and Christine Languth (Registrar).  They looked at the courses from last fall where enrollment was not at capacity.  Choice courses were not sequenced (under enrolled).  Looked at POS for match; courses they thought wouldn’t fill; help students choose courses that would fill first and that they would need.  Open up shadow courses after others filled.  Ultimately wanted to prevent juggling at last minute.  Didn’t want to disadvantage students getting ready to graduate.
There has been no date set yet for hiring adjuncts or adding sections.  Stay in contact with Kacey.  We are doing the best we can; don’t want students to lose a spot.  If you have specific questions, feel free to call and ask.

· Mechanism for capping enrollment – The Chancellor has instructed the Presidents not to grow enrollment.  Communication has been sent to students from Dean Edwards.  Not as definite about not accepting transfer students; trying to make room for our students.  A lot will be determined by the final budget.

· Status of and factors affecting employment at the college – Waiting for union concession announcement coming from Governor’s office possibly today.  Possible affect here would be through union bumping elsewhere.  We have to reduce our budget by a significant amount.  May loose unfilled General Funded positions in reduction.  Need to do this within the rules of all bargaining units.  We may be asked to give more $, therefore we may have fewer $ for adjuncts; may not be able to renew contracted positions.

Susan Topping asked if faculty can be kept informed via email.  Dean Branchini noted that it is not her decision, but she does continue to promote this.

Dean Branchini stated that she hopes the faculty are being aggressive with advising to get students in classes.

There were many questions, Dean Branchini suggested that it is better to talk face to face and invited faculty with concerns to come see her in her office.  
There being no further business, a motion was made and seconded to adjourn the meeting at 
3:05 p.m.  Have a wonderful summer!  [image: image1.png]




